ODD FELLOWS SIERRA RECREATION ASSOCIATION, ING,
- - - 04 ,‘Bgautifu[ Place to Build your Summen aL/oms on take your Vacation - - -
R. C. RHIEN, Sectetary
1121 - 15th Street

Modesto, California

July 1L, 1957
June 23, 1957

Meeting called to order by Jay Gibson, at the park at 2,15 P,M,

Roll of Directors called and the absentees noted, those presemt were
Gibson, Buck, Escobar, Hosmer, Kearns, Bianchi & Rhien, Absent Hodgson
& Nichols, The minutes of June 2, Were Read and approved as read,
Communications, At this time Gene Bianchi returned two old checks that
the Junior Lodge had not cashed and stated that the last one seht had
been destroged by mistake, It was moved seconded that the secretary
make out a new check for 6,00 and send to the Junior Lodge,

The secretary reported that he had written to the board of Supervisors
of Toolumne County regarding the subdividing of the old lodge site into
eight lots, which letter was turned over to the planning commission and
that he received a letter from the planning commission stating that this
was a subdivision, wihhin a subdivission, and enclosing a county ordinan
ce pertaining to the same . the secretary stated that he had sent a copy
of the letter to the 8tate Board of Real Estate Commission regarding thk
subdivission,

Committe reports., Herb Kearns stated that the letter heads were ready

but that he did not have time to pick them up, also that he had put
another ad in the 0dd Fellows Paper, Buck reported on the spring, stating
that he thought that it should be about four feet deeperand could not be
done until the Girl Scouts left their camp, which would be about the foum
of August.Jay @ibson reported that he could not gey the racing filmshe
wanted for the Saturday Night program preceeding the Barbecue and was
asked to get something else,and also get a P.A,System for the occasion
Tony Escobar Stated that he had a projector to show the films,
Gibson reported that he had received a new contract from the Telephon
Company and that he would see Geo Ackley our attorney regarding the same
It was reported that Swain Lodge requested that the picnic grouhds be
cleaned up some for the barbecue, After some discussion on the price of
lots in Block l, it was moved seconded and carried that the price of thes
lots be $600.00 as quoted and that the secretary so inform brother Cox,
Gibson said that he would bring up a power mower to cut the grass nobth
of the picnic grounds to put on a more presentable appearance for our
Barbecue, The matter of a truck was brought up, and Hodgson was to
investigatethe matter, Gibson stated that we should get together next
week end and pick out some choice lots and to see that the stakes were
properly placed, Next board meeting to be July 1L, 1957. No further
business appearing the meeting was closedy
R.C,Rhien , Sec,

The informal meeting of July 7, 1957 . Members of the board loojed over
the spring near Girl Scouts and decided to get to work on 1t as soon as
practical,




